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PRODUCT SAFETY RECALL NOTICE  

June 30 2022 

Subject:  Mini-Therm JX and Brute Mini boilers, models JX050, JX075, BJX050, and BJX075   

built from January 28, 2021 to January 12, 2022   

To: Valued Laars and Bradford White Contractors 

The safety of our products and our customers is the of highest importance to Laars Heating Systems (Laars). As 

such, please read this letter carefully as we need your assistance in this matter. 

Laars has decided to launch a voluntary recall, in cooperation with the US Consumer Product Safety 

Commission, to field repair Mini-Therm JX and Brute Mini boiler models JX050, JX075, BJX050, and BJX075, 

manufactured between January 28, 2021 through January 6, 2022, for a risk of carbon monoxide leakage. No 

other models of Mini-Therm JX or Brute Mini boilers are included in this action. 

Laars recently discovered through testing, that the manual reset, blocked vent temperature switch, part number 

E01201000, can malfunction, which can cause the release of gases, including carbon monoxide (CO), posing a 

risk of carbon monoxide poisoning. 

Laars has developed switch relocation bracket kits to correct the issue.  Kits include: a mounting bracket with 

temperature switch, hardware, installation instructions and return envelope with instructions and labels to 

return original switch. 

Our records show that you may be an installer of a Laars Mini-Therm JX050 or JX075, or Bradford White Brute 

Mini BJX050 or BJX075 boiler(s). We ask for your help to repair your customer’s boiler at our expense. 
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Laars Heating Systems will provide a parts kit to conduct the repair, including: 

 All parts necessary for the field rework shipped free to the contractor address

 Step-by-step repair instructions with clear directions

 A labor allowance of up to $200 per boiler, per completion of the rework and reporting conditions

 Return labeling and postage to return parts that will be replaced

Contractors that want to participate in these repairs, please call (888) 454-3223 with homeowner information 

and boiler model and serial number(s). Laars Heating Systems will review program details and arrange your 

service call. If for some reason you prefer not to carry out the repair, Laars Heating Systems will arrange for the 

repair via other resources. 

Laars Heating Systems can be contacted at (888) 454-3223 from 8am to 5pm Eastern to discuss this voluntary 

recall that has been approved by the US Consumer Product Safety Commission or help you identify boilers that 

may be part of this voluntary recall. 

We thank you in advance for your help in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Laars Heating Systems Service Department 

The following reimbursement form will be included with each repair kit that will be sent to you. 
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